
 

 

The Hillsboro Community Foundation is 

pleased to announce our new Executive 

Director, Rick Zurow, and wanted you, 
as a key partner and supporter, to hear 
our good news first. 
 
Rick brings more than 30 years’                                
experience in the non-profit world, 
working for organizations including the 

World Forestry Center, Oregon Zoo 

Foundation, Portland Community 

College Foundation and the Oregon 

Jewish Community Foundation as well 
as at the University of Arizona’s College 

of Education and University of California 

(Berkeley). 
 

Rick lives his personal philosophy to help make the world a better place than how he 
came into it. His goal is to help facilitate philanthropic intents in various ways as 
people, businesses and organizations seek to give back to the greater community, 
responding to needs and opportunities, advancing community goals and impacting 
people from all walks of life. 
 

As HCF transitions, the Board extends its great appreciation to Janel McKenna who 
has guided HCF’s substantial organizational development and financial growth for 
more than a decade. Janel and will continue for a period to assist with the transition. 
 

We thank you for your ongoing support and partnership with the Hillsboro Community 
Foundation and look forward to working together to continue enhancing the quality of 
life for our community. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Tom Hughes, Board Chair    Mary Ordal, President-Elect 
Hillsboro Community Foundation 


